
SBDM Minutes 
 

November 20th, 2018 
 

Location: FCHS Library 
 
Members Present: Ellen Murphy, Samantha Ladd, Kari McConnell, LaVonda Warren 
 
Members Absent: Nancy Varden, Jen Coulson 
 
Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by Ellen Murphy at 3:35. 
 
Business: LaVonda Warren moved to approve the agenda and Samantha Ladd seconded. Motion Passed. 
 
The council shared the following under the Agenda heading “Good News”: 

● ACT scores are coming in and the scores are increasing 
● Delaynee Cermak signed to play basketball with Brescia University 
● Savannah Roberts signed to play basketball with WKCTC 
● AIMSWeb scores (reading) came in and we saw growth in all but 10 kids. 166 9th - 11th graders scores 

increased. 
● Freshmen - Juniors took the TRUScore (Practice ACT test).  
● Retiazsha Chambers placed 3rd in Employable Skills at the Regional FFA Competition at MSU 
● Karlie Williams was named “Miss FCHS” 
● Chemistry Tournament at MSU was a success. Abigail Bittenbender took 1st place and Marlena Sipes 

took 2nd place. Both girls received money as a prize. 
● Lots of students placed at the Ed Rising competition 
● Beta Club sent out quite a few invitations to join the club. 
● Academic Team had a winning season. 
● Perfect Attendance Luncheon and Pancake Breakfast for Distinguished and Proficient students that 

took On Demand. 
 
Under the Agenda heading “Public Comment”, Mr. Calvin Wilson, a grandparent of a FCHS student was 
present at the meeting. He made the following comments: 

●  Delaynee Cermak was on WPSD-TV for signing with Brescia University 
● He saw the perfect attendance in the local newspaper.  

 
Under the heading “Budget Report”, Mrs. Murphy shared that we have not used any carryover money and we 
have been able to use some money for science supplies.  
 
Under the heading, Planning and Schedule for next year, Mrs. Murphy discussed how graduation requirements 
are changing for the next year which will give the students more flexibility and include ACT prep. 
 
Kari McConnell moved to adjourn and Samantha Ladd seconded. Motion passed. 
 
The next meeting is December 18th, 2018 at 3:30pm. 


